

Our Lady's Primary School

52-60 White Street, Wangaratta Vic 3677 Phone: (03) 5721 3783 Fax: (03) 5721 9401 Email: principal@olwangaratta.catholic.edu.au

30/01/2023

Dear Families,

We are currently reviewing our After School Care Service as legislation has changed in this area. Unfortunately, we are unable to continue to operate under our current organisational structure and need to find an alternative provider to facilitate our service.

In the past, we have been able to obtain grant money to keep this service affordable for our families. Due to the changes in legislation, this is no longer an option moving forward.

We are giving families 6 months notice of our intended change of service provider/ potential further price increases/potential service closure.

For Semester 1, we will continue to offer our After School Care Service for families. Fees per session will increase in cost to \$20 per session from the 6th of March, 2023.

We will continue to explore various options as we want to remain as cost effective as possible but we are finding this incredibly challenging. We will continue to communicate with families as we find more information, including potential costs associated with care to explore the services viability moving forward. If we are unable to find an alternative service provider, we will be forced to cease this service. The service would cease from the end of Term 2 – Friday the 23rd of June, 2023. We will continue to provide updates as the semester progresses, hopefully providing an alternative for families.

We understand that this will impact on our families significantly and apologise for this. Unfortunately, this is beyond our control.

Warm regards,

Cassie Lynch Principal